Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Sent: Friday, January 22, 2016 3:50 PM

To: ‘Daniel Wang'

Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health

Subject: RE: 2868 Hannah Street soil remediation
Attachments: RAP_ADEND_R_2016-01-08.pdf

Mr. Wang,

Thank you for your comment on the proposed soil remedial action at 2868 Hannah Street in Oakland. Following review
of all comments from the public and Alameda County Environmental Health, the responsible party has modified their
plans for soil remediation at the site. | have attached a document entitled, "Soil Remedial Action Plan Amendment,"
dated January 8, 2016, which describes the revised plan for soil remedial action. The plan includes excavation and off-
site disposal of contaminated soil. On-site aeration of contaminated soil is no longer considered as part of the remedial
action. We have requested that the responsible party prepare a Fact Sheet that describes the modified plans. After
review and approval by Alameda County Environmental Health, the Fact Sheet will be distributed for public comment at
a future date. The entire case file can be viewed over the Internet on the ACEH website
(http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm) or the State of California Water Resources Control Board GeoTracker website
(http://geotracker.waterboards.ca.gov).

| will be retiring from ACEH on January 22, 2016 and Ms. Dilan Roe will be the case worker responsible for this case after
January 22, 2016. Therefore, if you have any questions in the future regarding this case, please call Dilan Roe (510) 567-
6767 or send her an electronic mail message at dilan.roe@acgov.org.

Regards,

Jerry Wickham

Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502

510-567-6791
jerry.wickham@acgov.org

From: Daniel Wang [mailto:danieldwang@gmail.com]

Sent: Monday, September 21, 2015 1:53 PM

To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health <jerry.wickham@acgov.org>
Subject: 2868 Hannah Street soil remediation

Dear Mr. Wickham,

| am strongly opposed to the method of soil remediation being proposed at 2868 Hannah Street in Oakland, which is
directly across the street from where | live. While | am glad to see the site seeking development from a formerly blighted
building, | am upset by the county's seemingly haphazard approach to dealing with this issue. | am also disappointed in
the lack of information and acknowledgement of PCE as a carcinogen on the flier that was distributed. | have one simple
guestion for you: if you and the developers of the site are confident in your process of remediating this soil, then are you
all willing to dig up some of the soil, and leave it in your own yards for your family and neighbors to breathe in the same



amount as us, and continue to breathe in the same amount as us so for the remainder of the process? If so then prove
it. If not then you cannot continue with this method.

-Daniel

Sent from some kind of device.



